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Mr Michael Moynihan, TD, 
Dail Eireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 
 
3rd May 2024 
 

PQ 10572/24* To ask the Minister for Health when the new extension will open at St  
Josephs Hospital, Millstreet, County Cork; and if he will make a statement on  
the matter. -Michael Moynihan 

  

Dear Deputy Moynihan,     
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context 
of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health 
for response.  
 
Millstreet Community Hospital Extension Phase 1 (the new Extension) is scheduled to 
be completed in Q2 2024.  A New Registration Application to Vary is required with the 
HIQA Authority and this process will commence thereafter.  Once, the extension 
Registration Application to Vary is granted, the extension can be occupied by the 
residents. 
 
The next two phases of construction can then be undertaken, both phases will also be 
the subject of two new registration Applications to Vary prior to occupation.  Based on 
current construction and HIQA processes, it is expected that the project construction 
works will be completed in Q4 2024. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 

_________________ 
Brian O’Connell 
Interim National Director 
Capital & Estates  


